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To Swedish EU Presidency

During the high level meeting in Lithuania on November 26, 2009, the Baltic Sea Trade Union Network (BASTUN) expressed on behalf of 22 national union confederations from 10 countries its deep concern with the situation in Belarus in terms of violation of human and trade union rights.

For nearly ten years, the rights of independent unions have been undermined in this country. The government permanently violates the provisions of core ILO Conventions 87 and 98 on the right to organize and to collective braining. These and other violations were confirmed by the ILO Commission of Enquiry. 12 recommendations were worked out by the Commission in order to improve the situation. The government has neither implemented ILO recommendations in full; nor demonstrated its willingness to do so.
We are aware that today, the EU is in the process of negotiating with the Republic of Belarus on its participation in the European Neighbourhood Policy and Eastern Partnership Initiative. The participation in these programs presupposes that the partner countries fully respect and implement the practice of ILO Core Conventions and universally recognized human and trade union rights. 
Taking into account that Sweden is well known for its adherence to European democratic and social values, including human and trade union rights at the workplace and core ILO Conventions, we, the leaders of unions affiliated to the Baltic Sea Trade Union Network (BASTUN) turn to you with a request to include demands to respect trade union rights into all processes linked to the implementation of all EU programs.

26 November 2009
Vilnius, Lithuania
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